THE CHRISTIAN LIGHT

Our Mission is to **Glorify** God as we **Gather** around the *Gospel* to **Grow** in the *Gospel* and then **Go** to others with the *Gospel*

Lead Yourself - Part 2

Who's the Boss? An old TV show, but a question we often think in life. When we thinking about who's in charge of what, "No man or woman is ever fully acquitted of all responsibility. What this means is that everyone leads something. Everyone is in charge of something-even if it's just you. Each one of us is responsible for the choices and decisions we make. We must all learn to rightly influence ourselves" (p 89). Many of us want to have influence on others, but if we can't lead ourselves in the right way, how can we lead others or get them to understand our view of things? How to Lead When You're Not in Charge, the book from our Sunday book study, encourages us to think about being the boss of our own actions and emotions.

Inside this Issue

Leadership Team Update	2
Congregational News	2-6
Bible Studies	3
Worship	4
Calendar	Insert
Bible Reading Plan	6
School News	6-8

The author Clay Scroggins encourages four behaviors to help find peace and to be faithful even when you're not in charge. 1) Lead Yourself 2) Choose Positivity 3) Think Critically 4) Reject Passivity.

It is our natural default to pass the buck and blame others for our situation and circumstances. "If you're not being led well, don't pass the buck. Maybe, just maybe, the reason you're not being led well is that you're not leading yourself well" (p 93). The author uses and example of a member sharing that he feels that they don't go deep enough in Bible Studies. The member wants a deep dive into the Old Testament. Scroggin writes "Let me ask you a question first though. Have you started reading the Old Testament for yourself?" (p 94). We often want others to do the work that we are not willing to do ourselves.

When it comes to Leading Yourself, Scroggins encourages us to 1) Model Followership and 2) Monitor Your Heart and Behavior. Both of these are rooted in our faith in Jesus our Savior and redeemer. As Christians we learn to follow Jesus and become his disciple. Then he said to them all: "Whoever wants to be my disciple must deny themselves and take up their cross daily and follow me. For whoever wants to save their life will lose it, but whoever loses their life for me will save it (Luke 9:23-24). We seek to follow God's ways instead of ours. We seek what is best for the kingdom and others instead of what is just best for ourselves.

"What is easier to monitor, your heart or your behavior? The truth is that they're both difficult. The feelings and emotions in our hearts are invisible and difficult to see in the mirror. But our behaviors also have the potential to betray us. All of us have behaved in ways we didn't want to behave or failed to act on something we wanted to act on. Monitoring your heart involves checking those deep-rooted motives and emotions that lie inside you and give direction to your behaviors. Monitoring your behavior must be both horizontal (with others) and vertical (with God)" (p 97-98). When we are founded in our identity in Christ and in his forgiveness we can better handle the difficulties of this life, knowing God is in control. And we know that in all things God works for the good of those who love him, who have been called according to his purpose (Romans 8:28).

When we see God's purpose and plan, we can be more positive and we can think more critically. Scroggins encourages us to take responsibility and not be passive. To act instead of wait for others to act, but to do so in a way that builds others up. Stop being critical, start thinking critically. What's the difference? "Motive. People who are critical what you to lose. They're motivated to tear something down. They don't offer constructive criticism; they deconstruct. They'r bringing problems, not solutions" (p 143). Those who are critical aren't thinking we. As Christians we are in a mission together. Thinking of it this way. Stop giving others a grade start lending a hand.







The Christian Light Page 2

Updates from the Leadership Team

Leadership Team May 20,2025

- Our devotion was based on Philippians 1:12-14. Focused on 4 ways to lead when not in charge
- LT reviewed onboarding materials for new LT members as well as information related to the high school delegate (More to follow)
- LT discussed the possibility of having a wedding reception opportunity on the church grounds. (More to follow)
- LT reorganized with the election of officers: Kris Scheider- President, Erv Zeamer-VP/Secretary, Randy Loppnow- Treasurer.
- With Easter being early next year, LT discussed the possibility of changing the confirmation date to early May. (Decision in August)
- LT approved the following membership via transfer
 - Aaron Van Iten (and daughter Aylah) to St. Marks De Pere from Zion-Morrison
 - · Kasey Doyen to St. Paul Green Bay from Zion-Morrison
 - Elijah Patterson to St. John's- Maribel from Zion- Morrison
 - Radue Family (Nathan & Amy, Jordan, Owen and Eli) to Zion-Morrison from St. John's- Maribel
- ECM updates: They are finalizing the details of their policies and the budget for 2025-2026. Watch for opportunities to help support ECM get started.
- Tony Tasch and Randy Loppnow are working on pricing for the school boilers from Foremans, Furhmann's and possibly Bassett Mechanical. Kris Scheider is working on updating the well pump as well. LT is hoping to set up a voters meeting and open forum once the information is received. Please keep an eye out for this opportunity.
- The June Meeting is set for June 17th.

In Christ, Kris Scheider

The treasurer	shared reports for
	April balances.

April Income - \$48,097 April Expenses - \$65,985 Monthly balance - (\$17,888)

Checkbook balance - \$15,243 Gen. reserve fund - \$161,299 DPI reserve fund - \$2,522

Designated funds - \$172,343

Investments - \$103,622 High School - \$1,223

Fiscal year total - \$17,544 2024-25 fiscal goal - \$13,000

Synod Mission - \$4,433

Fiscal Year Total - 25,210

Av	erage Atte	nuance	
		April	Yearly
Bible Study	2025	28	33
(Adult)	2024	43	41
Worship	2025	363	253
In Person	2024	233	277
Worship	2025	15	26
Online	2024	20	27

Meditation Booklets

The new meditation booklets will be available in May for starting your daily devotions on June 1st. They are available at the entrance way of the church or by the back door going to the parking lot from the basement. The cost of the meditation booklets are approximately \$5. Donations are greatly appreciated to help cover the cost.

Forward in Christ

Beginning with the May Forward in Christ, copies will be available at church. Forward in Christ is a magazine produced by the Wisconsin Lutheran Synod with updates about world and home missions, bible studies, articles and much more about the gospel ministry that we are a part of and help support. By purchasing them in bulk we can save 70% of the cost of an individual issue. A \$2 donation per issue is encouraged or \$20 for the year.

Baptism

Sunday, April 27 Hendrix John Kocourek, son of Cassandra and Andrew Kocourek was baptized. Sunday, May 25 Luke Steven Schenian, Son of Trisha Feldkamp and Karson Schenian was baptized. We thank God for his gift of grace!

Wedding

Members Taylor Bruss and Tom McMillan were united in marriage at Morrison Zion on May 2 with Pastor Enderle presiding. God's blessings to the McMillian family!

Funeral

Akaiye Schmidt passed away on April 29. A Christian Funeral was held on May 10 at Morrison Zion with Pastor Enderle presiding. May the truth of the resurrection, forgiveness, and life eternal in Christ Jesus bring comfort to all.

BIBLE STUDIES Grow and Keep on Growing in the Grace and Knowledge of Jesus

Foundations of Faith Class a class to review your faith and to join Morrison Zion is not currently meeting. If you are interested in starting a class please speak to Pastor Enderle

Sunday Morning Bible Study meets at 9:25 am in the church basement. We will continue a study on David using the book "David - Israel's Shepherd King" from the God's People Series from NPH. Books are available for free.

Sunday Night Book Discussion meets at 7 p.m. in the church basement. In June we continue the book *How to Lead When You are Not* In Charge by Clay Scroggins. Most of us aren't the boss or leader at work or school and many situations at life. How can you as a Christian lead and be a model to others? This book develops good Christian virtues and helps us remove excuses in our lives. We will not meet June 1 or June 8. We will begin Mere Christianity by CS Lewis June 29. Books are available for purchase.

Women's Study Women's Bible Study will break for the summer look in the announcements and future newsletter for details when we will meet again.

English as a Second Language is not currently scheduled to meet in June. Look for updates in announcements for when they will meet.

Youth Group

All youth finishing 8th grade through High School are welcome. Watch for our 8th grade welcome night in September! Youth Group is hosted by Immanuel Shirley and Morrison Zion, but your friends are invited to join! Scan the QR code for updates and schedule.



Summer Bible Study & Bonfire Schedule

Saturday, June 21, 6-9pm

Bonfire/Bible Study at Ruddat's house 3741 Shirley Rd, DePere Burgers and Woods games



Saturday, August 9, 6-9pm

Bonfire/Bible Study at Stein's house 5531 County Rd X, DePere Pudgie Pies and Yard Games



Wisconsin Dells Trip

Friday, July 19

Trip to Mt Olympus in Wisconsin Dells! We will be renting a bus for transportation and packing a sack lunch. Please let us know through the church center app that you are coming so we can save a seat on the bus for you!

Each bonfire night will be a little different but all will include Bible Study, supper, and fun! Please bring your own lawn chair.

Cheesecake and Kringle Fundraiser

A fundraiser for the 2026 WELS International Youth Rally is available from Five Thumbs Up Bakery in Green Bay. Cheesecakes are \$45 and Kringles are \$17. Gift cards will be available for purchase from the Youth Group members or by scaning the QR Code.



Small Groups

Thank you to everyone who took part in this last session of small groups. We will see how we can incorporate small groups with our next stages of Unifying for Ministry. Look for updates to come.

Planting Gosepl Seeds

In 2022 members of Zion showed in a visible way how we shared the gospel with the beautiful art in the back of church. Let's plant gospel seeds again in 2025! Please place a seed in the fields in the back of church when you talk about Jesus outside of worship. The seeds will be on each side of the double doors. We will clear off the fields before Lent begins. Pray for opportunities to share Jesus with friends and family and place a seed so we may all rejoice as the gospel spreads.

The Christian Light Page 4

WORSHIP IN JUNE

Pentecost - Undivided Attention It is We live in a world where a thousand things are competing for our attention. There is the real danger that we focus on the frivolous and ignore the indispensable. As a result, we often talk about the importance of being "free from distraction." But the stakes are higher than that. We need to be freed from distraction. We need the spiritual power to give our undivided attention to that which truly makes a difference, not only here and now, but also in eternity. A life focused on all the right things is only possible because of a Savior who is always focused on us. On the Day of Pentecost, Jesus



sent the Holy Spirit to give his followers power and focus. Still today, through his Word, Jesus grants those gifts to his disciples.

We have come to the second half of the Church Year. In the first half, we focused on the life of Christ. In this second half, we turn our attention to all the teachings of Christ. May we give them our undivided attention.

May 29 &	Ascension	He Reigns Over Everything for the Benefit of His Church	white
June 1	Sermon: Revelation 19:11-16	Hymns: 511, 472, 385	
June 5/8	Day of Pentecost	Christ Sends Us His Spirit	red
	Sermon: Acts 2:1-21	Hymns: 605, 585, 593	communion
June 12/15	Holy Trinity	On the Majesty and Mystery of Our God	white
	Sermon: Romans 5:1-5	Hymns: 483, 586, 930	
June 19/22	2nd Sunday after Pentecost	On the Mission Right Before Us	green
	Sermon: Luke 8:26-39	Hymns: 510, 576, 575, 932	communion
June 26/29	3rd Sunday after Pentecost	On Christ's Call for Commitment	green
	Sermon: 1 Kings 19:19-21	Hymns: 702, 695, 853	

Hollie Eichhorst and Sandy Nys will be serving for Altar Committee in June.

Summer Worship Trial

During the Summer Worship Trial at Morrison Zion, there will be a few adjustments to harmonize worship between Morrison and Shirley.

Communion We will have communion in front of the steps but in tables. People will be able to commune in a table on the pulpit side and the lectern side. Communicants will come forward through the center aisle and exit by the side isles.

Please remember to register for communion using the sheets in the back of the church and in the basement. You can also use the new connection cards. 2 individual cups of white grape juice are available in each tray for those who prefer/need to have a nonalcohol alternative to wine. Gluten free wafers are also available. Hold your palm down to let the server know you would like the gluten free wafer.

Offering There will be no offering taken during the service. You can place your offerings in the back of the church before or after worship. Each church member has assigned envelopes that can be used at either church. Those envelopes will be returned to the appropriate church. Loose donations put in baskets will remain with the church it was donated to. Direct deposit is also available.

Bible Study All are welcome to join Bible Study! Several opportunities are offered.

Sunday 9:25 at Morrison Thursday 6:00 preceding 7:00 worship

Thursday 3:00 at Shirley Possible small group studies

Connection Cards In place of the Friendship Register, connection cards which are already being used at Shirley will be used at Morrison. Please write the names of those in worship on these cards and place them in the offering basket at the end of worship. You can also mark if you took communion on these cards. There is also a place for prayer requests and for comments.

Food Pantry

We served 42 families during the May 3rd giveaway. Each family received ground beef, cheeses, apples, carrots, juice, eggs, shampoo, soap, and nonperishable items. Thank you to those who donate their extra eggs from their coops to our pantry each month! We also distribute produce from gardens during the summer months so if you have extra room in the garden you're planning, we'd be happy to distribute your excess garden bounty!

Many thanks to the De Pere VFW Post 2113 for organizing a food drive to support rural food pantries in Southern Brown County! We are grateful for community support!

Also, a huge thank you to Grades 1&2 for using their reading skills to raise over \$300 to shop for our pantry at Festival Foods! What a blessing to have shopping, unloading, and sorting taken care of for this upcoming month!

If you or someone you know needs assistance, please call the food pantry phone #(920) 246-5435 to schedule an appointment. We serve families living within 20 miles of our church. Erin Braun, can be reached at (920) 660-9504 with any questions. Volunteers are welcome to join us for our next distribution on June 7th! First time volunteers are welcome, you don't need to come every month to help make a difference! Set up starts at 7 am and distribution is from 8-10 am.

Scrip

Scrip is a great fund-raising tool for the church and school. Everyday purchases can result in cash back to the school or church and all you need to do is use a scrip physical gift card or e-cards through the app or website.

• Groceries: 3-4 % rebates

• Gas: 4-10 % rebates

• Restaurants: up to 11% rebates

• Fleet farm/Home Depot/Menards: up to 4% rebates

Anyone can use this- look for Rhonda between services most Sundays in the church basement. She is happy to help you get started.

We are looking for someone who would be interested in taking over the physical gift card ordering and selling starting in Summer/Fall. The process is simple, and we can teach you all you need to know. If you are interested, please contact Rhonda Heling at 920-676-6277.

Soup for Souls

Soup for Souls Ministry has several options for meals to share the love of Jesus with our friends and family. Currently, we have Swedish Meatball meal, Lasagna, Mac-cheese, and Booyah available. Don't forget to take a card that shares an encouraging message of Jesus love for us. My command is this: Love each other as I have loved you." – John 15:12

Cemetery Plots

The Cemetery and Grounds committee approved increasing the cost of the lots to \$500 for members and \$750 for members at a voter's meeting held on January 26, 2025. The effective date for these costs is July 1, 2025.

Fun Day Help

Our fun day program has been such an amazing success, we do not want to see it go. With Danielle Ripp accepting the director position for the new ECM, we are looking for someone who may be interested in helping run our fun day program. You definitely would not need to do it alone. Danielle would be willing to share how she has done it and Hillary can definitely help with planning things. If this is something that interests you, please reach out to Hillary Geidel hillary.geidel@mzls.org.

BIBLE READING PLAN FOR JUNE

Sunday, June 1
Isaiah 33
Revelation 3
Monday, June 2
Isaiah 34
Revelation 4
Tuesday, June 3
Isaiah 35
Revelation 5
Wednesday, June 4
Isaiah 36
Revelation 6
Thursday, June 5
Isaiah 37
Revelation 7
Friday, June 6
Isaiah 38
Revelation 8
Saturday, June 7
Isaiah 39
Revelation 9

Sunday, June 8
Isaiah 40
Revelation 10
Monday, June 9
Isaiah 41
Revelation 11
Tuesday, June 10
Isaiah 42
Revelation 12
Wednesday, June 11
Isaiah 43
Revelation 13
Thursday, June 12
Isaiah 44
Revelation 14
Friday, June 13
Isaiah 45
Revelation 15
Saturday, June 14
Isaiah 46
Revelation 16

Sunday, June 15
Isaiah 47
Revelation 17
Monday, June 16
Isaiah 48
Revelation 18
Tuesday, June 17
Isaiah 49
Revelation 19
Wednesday, June 18
Isaiah 50
Revelation 20
Thursday, June 19
Isaiah 51
Revelation 21
Friday, June 20
Isaiah 52
Revelation 22
Saturday, June 21
Isaiah 53
Matthew 1

Sunday, June 22
Isaiah 54
Matthew 2
Monday, June 23
Isaiah 55
Matthew 3
Tuesday, June 24
Isaiah 56
Matthew 4
Wednesday, June 25
Isaiah 57
Matthew 5
Thursday, June 26
Isaiah 58
Matthew 6
Friday, June 27
Isaiah 59
Matthew 7
Saturday, June 28
Isaiah 60
Matthew 8

Isaiah 61 Matthew 9 Monday, June 30 Isaiah 62
Monday, June 30
Isaiah 62
Matthew 10

Scan to join the online reading plan and discussions.



Vacation Bible School

Our VBS is scheduled for July 8-10. This year's theme is Magnified. We will have so much fun learning about our Savior through lessons, crafts, snacks, games, and science. Please scan the QR code to register. Reach out to Mrs. Geidel with any questions. hillary.geidel@mzls.org.



Volunteers for VBS



The Promotions Committee looking for volunteers for our VBS event this summer. The dates for VBS are July 8-10 from 9-11am. Students entering 7th grade through adults are welcome to help. These can count for any volunteer hours needed. Please scan the QR code and fill out your information if you or your child are interested in helping. You may also email Mrs. Geidel or fill out the sign up sheet in the church basement. We will reach out with updates as the dates get closer.

Child Care for 8 am Worship

We're excited to continue childcare for 1-4 year-olds during the 8 a.m. service. Childcare will be offered on the first Sunday of each month. This is a great opportunity for parents to participate fully in the service while their little ones are cared for in a safe and nurturing environment. You can make use of this the whole service or for a part of the service like the sermon. Please speak to Corey Swanningson (920-241-2762) cswanningson@gmail.com if you have questions or if you can help volunteer.

Meditations & Forward in Christ Mailings

We are able to send the Mediations and Forward in Christ to your house and to relatives who may be home bound. Look for a sign up sheet in the basement to get these publications sent to you. If you already get the Forward in Christ, you can get it at discount through this bulk order.

SCHOOL NEWS

1st and 2nd Grade Mrs. Kuchenbecker

We can't believe another school year has ended! We finished all of our books, have everything cleaned and packed away and are ready for a nice summer vacation. We finished the year learning about the Civil War in reading, 2 and 3 digit addition and subtraction, tricky vowel pairs and economics. The second and third graders (as they now like to be called) have come so far! We had a fabulous trip to the New Zoo! God blessed us with perfect weather. Then we took a trip with the whole school to Woodland Dunes. We learned about frog sounds, pond critters and bird calls. We did our final reading challenge to raise money for our food pantry. Earning twenty-five cents for every book that was reported, the kids were able to raise \$107. With a Thrivent Action Team card, we were able to match what they earned. Our class families also generously donated so we were able to shop with \$335! Thank you everyone for your awesome support!! We then went to Festival Foods to tour the store and shop with the money earned. It was a great time for a great cause. As our year comes to a close we want to thank everyone for their prayers and support. A special thanks to our microwave mom, class helpers, book report listeners, guest readers, class trip drivers and everyone else involved in our classroom. We are truly blessed! Have a super summer!

7th and 8th Grade Mr. Geidal

With the 2024-2025 school year coming to a close, we were truly blessed to do a number of wonderful things in and out of the classroom. I am so very appreciative of all the parents, students, and other people who played a part in making learning enjoyable. Thank you to everyone who has played a role in supporting Christian education through MZLS! YOU are a true blessing from God.

As we send another group of graduates to high school, we ask that you keep these students and their families in your prayers. Thank you to everyone for making this a truly blessed school year. God's richest blessings on your summer. See many of you back again next school year!

Thank You

On behalf of the entire faculty and staff, we would like to thank everyone for making this past year a huge success. Without all the volunteer help, and of course your prayers, we could not have done it as well without you. We look forward to, Lord-willing, a relaxing summer as we prepare for another school year of teaching the truths of God's Word to his precious lambs. We pray everyone has a well-deserved summer break.

- Thank you to all the parents, grandparents, and other family members who came in to help correct papers or assist our teachers.
- Thank you to Bonnie Evenson for coming in to read to the 1st 8th graders.
- Thank you to Abbey Laabs for heading up and doing the Hot Lunch program this year! Thank you to all the other helpers who assisted our tremendous Hot Lunch program.
- Thank you to Danielle Ripp and all those who have helped with the fun day program.
- Thank you to Lindsy Frelich, Jen Enderle, Marlene Bruss, and Chelsea Scheider with your assistance in covering medical leaves.
- Thank you to all of our mothers who helped the 1st and 2nd graders with Microwave Mondays.
- Thank you to everyone who applied for Thrivent Action Teams which tremendously benefited our church and school.
- Thank you to the many parents that help drive and chaperone field trips. This could not be done without you.
- Thank you to anyone and anything we may have missed. All your time and donations are greatly appreciated!

Thursday Park Playdates for Summer 2025

Park playdates are coming back for this summer! Meet ups are on Thursdays 10am-12pm, feel free to come early or stay later. All dates are weather permitting. The park playdates give families a chance to enjoy the outdoors in God's creation, socialize (both kids and adults), students of MZLS to hang out and play and to meet new families as well! We will be inviting local church and school families to join us for more Christian fellowship, too. Feel free to invite others to join us!

June 5 - Lower Cato Falls, Reedsville

July 10 - Join us for VBS at school

July 17 - Waupekun Park, Wrightstown

June 19 - Schuette Park, Manitowoc

July 24 - Neshota Co. Park, Denmark

June 26 - Appleton Memorial Park, Appleton

July 31 - Optimist Park, Allouez

July 3 - Josten Park, Green Bay August 7 - Sherwood Park + Splash Pad, Sherrwood

Contact Jen Enderle with any questions: 920-372-3818 or jen.enderle@Outlook.com

Congratulations, Graduates!

A big congratulations to our graduating Class of 2025, who graduated on May 22:

Isaac Gagnon
Carlissa Heling
Madeline Laabs
Elijah Patterson
McCoy Mathies
Rosemary Ruddat
Audra Wittig

Class Verse: Isaiah 41:10. Color: Blue Class Hymn: 385 - "Christ Begins" Flower: Carnation.

Thank you

Thank you to Jackie Zeamer for organizing the flowers and cupcakes that were distributed to the graduates.

Call Updates

Mrs. Sharon Richter has accepted the call to teach our 5th and 6th graders for the 2025-2026 school year. In addition to that, she will be leading our 5th-8th graders in Junior Choir.

2025-2026 School Year

School Registration

School supply dropoff will take place on Sunday, August 17th, after the 10:30 a.m. worship and registration packets will be in the church basement mid-July. Next year we are anticipating 70 students. If you know of someone that is interested in an excellent Christ-centered education, please make sure to talk about our school! We are more than willing to discuss our school and give tours anytime during the summer!

School Calendar

The 2025-2026 school calendar is set with a starting date of Thursday, August 21st for grades 5K - 8th. The first day for the 4K students will be Tuesday, August 26th. The final day of school is set for Friday, May 22, 2026.

Thank you

Thank you to everyone who supported the Morrison Zion Athletics Spring flower fundraiser! The funds that were raised will support the ongoing costs of our athletic programs. Thank you for your continued support of our young Christian athletes!

Morrison Zion Lutheran Church

Church: 7395 County Road W

Greenleaf, WI 54126

(920) 864-2349

7373 County Road W School:

Greenleaf, WI 54126

(920) 864-2349

Website: www.mzluth.org Email:

church@mzls.org school@mzls.org

Pastor: James Enderle

james.enderle@mzls.org

(920) 949-1038

Principal: Jake Geidel

jacob.geidel@mzls.org

(920) 253-2859



Address Service Requested

Non-Profit Organization U.S. Postage **PAID** Permit No. 6

> The Christian Light June 2025



Our Mission

is to

Glorify

God as we

Gather around the

> Gospel to

Grow

in the Gospel and then

Go

to others with the Gospel

Join us this summer!

Summer Worship Trial: June 1-August 24

Sunday Services

8:00 AM at Morrison 9:30 AM at Shirley

June 1 - August 24

*Communion on the 2nd and 4th Sundays

Thursday Services

7:00 PM at Morrison May 29-July 3 7:00 PM at Shirley July 10-August 21

> *Communion on Thursday preceding the 2nd and 4th Sundays

Special Services:

Thursday, July 3-Outdoor service at Morrison 7:00 PM Sunday, August 10-Lil' Sprouts Installation and Open House at Shirley 9:30 AM Sunday August 24-Joint Outdoor Service and Cookout at Morrison 9:00 AM

Lil' Sprouts Learning Center - Enrollment Interest Form

We are thrilled to announce that Lil' Sprouts Learning Center's first day of operation will be September 2, 2025! We will begin officially enrolling children ages 30 months through age 5 (but not eligible for Kindergarten) on or around July 1, 2025!

If you, a friend, or relative is interested in enrolling at Lil' Sprouts, please fill out the "Interest Application" survey by scanning the QR Code to help us with planning, scheduling, and coordinating staff. You can find out more information on the website https://immanuelshirley.com/lilsprouts/ like hours and rates, so please take a moment to fill it out. Several applications have already been filled out so don't hesitate to express your interest!



https://mzluth.org/2025/ 05/21/summer-worshiptrial-may-update/ for a full update on Unifying for Ministry. You can download the newsletter and watch the latest video update. Scan above for both.